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 MEETING SCHEDULE  

Date Venue Duty Team Guest Speaker/Event 

17 Nov ARCC RED All Rounder Awards 

01 Dec ARCC GREEN Denise Payne: YEP 

15 Dec ASSR SOCIAL     COMMITTEE Venue location is:- 
ASHMORE ROAD SEAFOOD & STEAK RESTAURANT 

22 Dec No Meeting Santa’s Elves The Editorial Staff of A.i.A wish members and 
their families a very Happy Christmas 

12 Jan Second Wednesday Social T.B.A. 

19 Jan ARCC GOLD First Meeting of 2022 

The above arrangements may change as the date approaches. Check future issues for the latest information. 

Please Note: All raffles held at club meetings will be CASH ONLY  

The next meeting of 

The Ashmore Rotary Club 

Will be held at the  

The Ashmore Rotary Community Centre 

133 Currumburra Road, Ashmore 

on Wednesday the 1st December 2021 

 

If you intend to be at this meeting, please contact 

Robyn Schatz on 0439 794 092 or email to 

Email: randgschatz@gmail.com 

All -Rounder awards 2021  

Dinner Menu 

For  

Wednesday, 1st December 

Each week we will          
endeavour to advise the 
meal that is planned at 
ARCC. Should you re-
quire   something different 
we may be able to assist or 
you may wish to bring 
something from your own 
kitchen. 

With your aperitif 

Nibbles 
Main Course 

Barbecue 
Dessert 

Christmas Special 

This weekôs meeting featured the presentation of the ALL-ROUNDER awards to students 
from three of the five schools sponsored by the Ashmore Rotary Club who have completed 
Year 12. The qualifications for this award are that a student must have, throughout their 
final year,  performed with merit in the academic, and sporting aspects of the curriculum 
and to have been  involved in service projects within the wider community. 

The winning students are selected by the school staff with award certificates presented to the   
student at the schoolsô graduation ceremony. At a subsequent meeting of the Ashmore Rotary 
Club, each winning student is asked to inform the members of the reasons they consider that 
they are worthy of the award and their intentions with regards to tertiary education and hopes 
for the progress of their careers. At the conclusion of each studentôs presentation, a cheque for 
$100 is given by the Rotary Club towards future educational expenses. 

Full details of the presentation  to the three students can be read in the report on the minutes 
of the meeting printed on Page 2 of this issue. Presentation to the winning students of the 
remaining two schools will be reported in the issue of Ashmore in Action following the  
meeting of the 1st of December 
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Report on the meeting held on Wednesday, 17th of November 2021 

Members present: 19 Guests: 10 

The feature of this meeting was the presentation of Allrounder Awards. 

Chairperson: 

Denise Payne: Welcomed members and guests to this special meeting; 
including students from Aquinas College, Trinity Lutheran College and the 
Queensland Academy for Health Sciences, studentsô parents & brothers, 
partner of inducted member, Sue Plummer and ex member, Harry Pampel. 

Robyn Schatz: Gave a summary of the principles behind the All rounder 
awards and asked each student, in turn to come to the lectern to give a brief 
summary of their extra-curricular work and to receive a donation of $100 
on behalf of the Ashmore Rotary Club. 

The winning recipients were: 

Max Manson: Aquinas College. 

Tinndy Gao:  Queensland Academy for Health Sciences. 

Anastasia Neumann: Trinity Lutheran College. 

President Denise Payne: Called Sue Plummer to be inducted as a member 
of the Rotary Club of Ashmore. Sponsor, PDG Heather Yarker gave a   
summary of Sueôs background. 

óSue was born in country South Australia, the youngest of five children. 
The family worked a cattle and market garden property on the banks of the 
Murray River. It was a very happy lifestyle, attending a country school and  
being involved in the sports and activities that the area and river offered. 

Sue began her nursing career in the riverside town of Renmark before  
continuing her studies at the Royal Adelaide Hospital, graduating as a 
Registered nurse. Now living close to the beach, she joined the local Surf    
Lifesaving club and quickly became involved in that clubôs activities. 

In 2005, Sue and her partner, Richard moved to Perth where she continued 
her vocation as a nurse; staying for 3İ years, and her association with 
surf lifesaving, joining the Sorrento club where they became National 
March Past Champions in consecutive years.  

Social & Volunteer Calendar to the end of 2021 
PLEASE BE SURE TO MAKE A NOTE IN YOUR    DIA-
RY OF THE DATES OF UP-COMING EVENTS LISTED  
BELOW: 

Saturday 27th November 

Carols by Candlelight @ Abbott Park, Parkwood 

Volunteers required for Set-up ; 12:00 to 15:00` 

Event from 15:00 to 21:00. 

This is a joint project with R.C. Parkwood and the 
Rotoract Club of the Scenic Rim 

Wednesday 1st December 

Christmas Raffle sales begin at Ashmore City 

Volunteers required: Contact Ian McPherson. 

Wednesday 15th December 

Club Christmas Party @ Ashmore Road Seafood & 
Steak 

Names & Numbers to Marcia please. 

Sunday 19th December 

Bunnings Barbeque 08:00 to 16:00 

Volunteers required. Contact Brian McAllan. 

19 JANUUARY:FIRST FORMAL MEETING 2022 

All of the above events will be highlighted on Page 1 under 

ñATTENTION: EVENT DETAILSò 

 

From Perth, they moved to Sydney and then to Wollongong to be closer to family, spending 5 more years in the nursing profession. 

Friends persuaded them to make one more move; this time to the Gold Coast. That was 4 years ago and there a no plans to move again. 

Sue is presently working in the Cardiac Cath Lab at Pindara Private Hospital. It is a new field for Sue and she intends to remain there until 
retirement. Partner Richard now drives a bus for Surfside Buslines. 

Sue is excited about getting to know the club members and being able to contribute to the Clubôs projects. She says óit is a great pleasure to 
be part of a little club that does big things for the communityò.ô  

President Denise welcomed Sue to the membership, presenting her with her badge, identity plate and information folder. 

Sue is assigned to the Gold Team with David Grant as Team Leader and to the Membership Committee , headed by President Denise. 

Brian McAllan: Greg Clogan is presently incapacitated and Brian has taken over his duties. Referring to the Carols by Candlelight event, It 
is intended that the barbecue will operate two shifts (15:00 to 17:30 & 17 :30 to 20:00)  

Bump in time is 13:00: Event start is 16:00: Entertainment from 18:00 to 20:00 and Fireworks at 20:00. All should be cleared by 21:00. It is 
important that volunteers be on site at Abbotts Park from 13:00 to 16:00 hours for equipment set-up. It is expected that family units will 
begin to arrive at about 16:00 hours and that most facilities should be operational close to that time. Clean-up will begin immediately after 
the Firework display. 

Event address is: ABBOTT PARK, PARKWOOD BOULEVARD, ARUNDEL. No car park: Street Parking only. 

Volunteers required for the Bunnings Sausage Sizzle on the 19th of December. Please advise Brian if you are available.  

The meeting closed at 19:45 

Editorôs note: for those not familiar with the ñMarch Pastò: below are two Queensland Surf Club squads at National Championships 

       Palm Beach, Queensland (All Male) Mid-20th century    Kurawa, Gold Coast (Mixed Gender) 21st century 



As previously emphasised, this project is a major fund raiser for the club. Any help you are able to give will be appreciated. 

Elaine Williams, single handedly has put together a fantastic array of items for the FOUR prizes in this yearôs raffle. 

This project raised over $10,000 last year which enabled us to fund much needed help in the Gold Coast region. 

Our efforts to date for the 2021 raffle have realised $4,400. 

With some effort we should be able to reach our 2020 amount. 

We appreciate any time you are able to allocate to this project. 

THANK YOU ELAINE; THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO HAVE HELPED AT ñQò CENTRE 

THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO WILL BE SELLING AT ASHMORE CITY 

AND 

THANKS TO THE MANAGEMENT TEAMS AT BOTH VENUES FOR THEIR COOPERATION   

IN ALLOWING US TO SET UP OUR SALES DESKS AT YOUR FACILITIES 

 

ASHMORE ROTARY CLUB 

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 2021 ROSTER 

at  Ashmore City Shopping Plaza 

ASHMORE ROTARY CLUB  

DAY  DATE MORNING AFTERNOON 

  8.30 - 11.30 11.30 - 2.30 

WEDNESDAY лм-5ŜŎ 9ƭŀƛƴŜ Lŀƴ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ 

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ   /ŀǊƻƭ IŀǊǊȅ  tŀƳǇƭƛƴƎ 

Thursday  лн-5ŜŎ     

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ       

Friday ло-5ŜŎ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ    

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ    WŀƴŜǘ   

Wednesday лу-5ŜŎ 9ƭŀƛƴŜ Lŀƴ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ 

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ   /ŀǊƻƭ IŀǊǊȅ tŀƳǇƭƛƴƎ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ лф-5ŜŎ     

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ       

CǊƛŘŀȅ мл-5ŜŎ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ    

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ    WŀƴŜǘ   

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ мр-5ŜŎ 9ƭŀƛƴŜ  Lŀƴ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ 

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ   /ŀǊƻƭ IŀǊǊȅ tŀƳǇƭƛƴƎ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мс-5ŜŎ     

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ       

CǊƛŘŀȅ мт-5ŜŎ     

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ       

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ му-5ŜŎ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ  ȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄ 

ό!ǎƘƳƻǊŜ /ƛǘȅύ    

    
 !ƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
/ƭǳō ƛŦ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ   

 ȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄ
ȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄȄ 
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From the Editorôs Desk 

We welcome Sue Plummer to our Club. Sue is with us through a chance meeting with a Past District Governor, Heather Yarker. It had taken 
Heather quite some time and persistence to convince Sue to join Rotary - and most of us know all about Heatherôs persistence. Once she 
óhas her teethô into a project, she is ólike a tankô. (apologies for the mixed metaphors). We recently saw two of our hard-wording ladies   
resign but with Sue and our other recently new member, Julie Hoskison, we have now gained two ladies with a long history of community 
service in environments quite different to our experiences that should serve to improve the impact we can have serving the Gold Coast. 

One of the new experiences for the Ashmore Club is nearly upon us. Our Carols by Candlelight joint project with Parkwood Rotary and 
Scenic Rim Rotoract. It takes place next Saturday. The organising committee seem to have the event well in hand and I am looking forward 
to the experience. This is the first joint effort I have been involved in since moving to the Gold Coast and the chance to interact with a new 
group of people may bring challenges but should also produce rewards. Not that is new to us. The two clubs in our relatively small        
community in Port Moresby worked on some projects together but we were already very well known to each other through other            
organisations such as Social (drinking & sports) Clubs, International diplomatic agencies etc. We considered ourselves very lucky to have 
been able, relatively late in my career, (I was 53 when we first moved to Hong Kong) to get a series of expatriate positions. 

Back to business. You will all have received notice of the Clubôs Annual General Meeting, scheduled to take place on the 1st of December 
at 6:30 p.m.. The A.G.M. will be held at the Ashmore Rotary Community Centre, 329 Currumburra Road, Ashmore. To ensure that all  
opinions are voiced, please make every effort to be at that meeting. Covid ï19 has changed the way we live, work and socialise to the extent 
that now, more than ever before, it is in the interest of all members that there is consensus on the way we move forward. 

As reported in our previous issue, P.P. Ian Wilson has been able to negotiate subsidised installation of a solar power generation system for 
our site on Currumburra  Road. We now have more detail, including a price increase due to manufacturing and freight increases incurred as 
a result of difficulties associated with the Coronavirus pandemic. 

The new numbers communicated by Ian are:   1. 14.80KW      $ 22,028 less STC $6,936 = $15,092.12 

       2. 11.1 KW       $ 16,908 less STC $5,202 = $11,706.08 

Our grant was for $11,496  so No 2. would cost us practically nothing except for Engineers fees & we would get a 11.1KW system 

To get a 14.8KW system we are out of pocket $3,596, Ian approached the Ashmore MenΩs Shed and they preferred the 14.8 KW system 
and are prepared to pay 75% of the extra costs 

So Ashmore Rotary Club will pay $899, Ashmore MenΩs Shed $2,697. 

Those amounts represent about one yearΩs electricity invoices. 

The Board have decided on Option 1 which will provide adequate power for The Menôs Shed during the mornings and minimize our costs 
for evening operations by obtaining ñFeed-inò credit during the afternoons when virtually no power will be used. 

Finally, Please check the Future Events panel on Page 2. Brian has secured another Bunnings Sausage Sizzle and is looking for volunteers 
for Sunday, the 19th of December at Bunnings, Southport; morning and afternoon shifts. Please give Brian a call if you are able to help. 
 MICHAEL HYLAND 

Picture Gallery 

All-Rounder’s Awards Night 

 

Top Left:  

PDG Heather Yarker (L), proposer of New Member, Sue Plummer (C) and President 

Denise Payne at the Induction of sue into the Rotary Club of Ashmore. 

Top Right: 

Members, Students and guests enjoying a meal before the presentation of the All 

Rounder Awards. 

Bottom Left: 

New Generations Director, Robyn Schatz (L) & Ashmore R.C. President Denise 

Payne ® with the three award winners, Tinndy Gao from the Queensland Academy 

for Health Sciences; Max Manson from Aquinas College, Southport and Anastasia 

Neumann from Trinity Lutheran College, Molendinar.   
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Please contact Marcia with the names of the people who will be attending with you. 

 Payment is due one week before the event. 

Memberôs Welfare 

If you are aware of any member who is sick or is in 
need of help, please contact 

Joan Adams on: 

Mobile: 0401 255 883 

Email: joanadms3@optusnet.com.au 

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Happy Birthdays this week for 

John Stanfield on the 23rd and  

Greg Clogan on the 24th 

Ken & Denise Payne celebrate a        
Wedding Anniversary on the 27th 


